
 

 

November 8, 2024 

  

Official Closure of Mount Nemo Christian Nursing Home: 
A Message of Gratitude & Farewell  

 
It is with hearts full of gratitude that we announce the official closure of Mount Nemo Christian 
Nursing Home, effective November 7, 2024. This bittersweet milestone comes as part of a 
planned closure, with the Home’s residents successfully transitioned to their preferred 
placement destinations over the previous 10 months. This marks the end of an era filled with 
care, compassion and commitment to enhancing the lives of its residents.  
 
For almost four decades, Mount Nemo was more than just a place to live and work – it was a 
home. One where love, faith and community flourished. Throughout the years, Mount Nemo has 
benefited from God’s guidance, the amazing support of its community, and dedicated staff and 
volunteers who have helped to maintain our reputation for providing quality care and services 
to our elderly residents. We often heard from residents and families that while the building was 
getting old and tired, it was always about the people inside who made the difference. It was a 
true community.  
 
On behalf of the Management Committee and entire staff team, thank you to our residents and 
families over the years for entrusting us with your care; to our team members and volunteers 
for your faithful commitment; and to our entire community for your ongoing support. Our 
prayers go with everyone who has been touched by Mount Nemo in some way, and we trust 
that God will continue to lead and guide you, just as He has led us through this journey.   
 
For any questions or to receive further assistance, please reach out using the contact 
information on our website. We are here to offer any remaining support you may need.  
 
 In faith, 

       
Karen Edge      Hank Gelderman  
Administrator, Mount Nemo   Chair, Mount Nemo Mgmt. Cmte.  

 

“Since my youth, O God, you have taught me, and to this day                                                  
I declare your marvelous deeds.” – Psalm 71:17 


